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Inside this issue: 

Left to right: Scott Lee being sworn in by Mayor 

Clevenger, Doug Eccelstone being sworn in by 

Mayor, Walter Wick (center right) being appoint-

ed to council. Mayor Clevenger being sworn in by 

City Administrator Ron Harding.  

The 2020 election saw Doug Ecclestone, Scott Lee, and Ryan Bambrick 

elected to council. Bambrick resigned because he no longer lives in the 

city. This left a position open on the council. We had two applicants and 

the council chose Walter Wick to fill this open position.  Our Councilors 

Ecclestone, Lee, and Wick all serve terms from January 2021 through to 

December  31, 2024.  Mayor Clevenger was also reelected; his term will 

expire December 31, 2022.  

COUNCIL AND MAYOR SWORN IN 
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TOY DRIVE WRAP-UP 

We had about 30 families and 70 children signed up to receive toys during the Toy Drive.  

We would like to thank the community members for their support of this program. They stepped up this year when 

shut downs closed most of our barrel locations.  Special thanks to Cindi Schmitz and Erika Gabba for organizing the 

wrapping.   

We would also  like to thank our partners at Aumsville Rural Fire Protection District for their support during Santa 

Visits. This year they had a giving tree which assisted local families with warm winter wear and other gifts. This com-

munity really came together to support our friends and neighbors!  

UPCOMING 
EVENTS 

Last year our Easter 

event was canceled 

after we’d purchased 

everything but the 

candy. This year, 

we’re ready to party, quarantine style. We’ve got eggs and 

toys galore. While we won’t be having a traditional egg 

hunt, we’re busy planning some fun distanced events. It 

may run similar to the Santa Visits, but with the Easter 

Bunny.  

Make sure to add April 3rd to your calendar. We’ll update 

with more information in next month’s newsletter and on 

social media.  

 

Also on the schedule on April 9-10, Community Cleanup 

Day! Don’t forget you will need your coupon from the 

newsletter in order to receive your compost.  This is a 

great time to whip your yard into shape before Summer.  
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We have three openings on the Budget Committee. 

Have you always wanted to serve your community but not 
for an entire year? Well, here’s your chance. The budget 
committee only meets a few times, once a week, begin-
ning in April. 

 

No previous experience is necessary. We invite adult 
members of the city to serve a three-year term for 2021-
2023.  

To qualify, you must reside within the city, have resided 
for at least one year prior to the appointment, and not be 
a city official or employee. The deadline to apply is  
February 16th.  
 

Budget committee members are appointed by the 

Aumsville City Council. The budget process begins in 
April and consists of weekly meetings beginning at 7:00 
PM. These meetings may span approximately five weeks, 
until the budget is approved. If you are interested, please 
submit an application to the Aumsville City Council at 
595 Main Street, 97325 or online at www.aumsville.us/
finance/webform/budget-committee-application 

Please join our budget committee team! 

 

If you have any questions, please contact city hall at  

503 749-2030.  

We look forward to hearing from you! 

Prior to a Disaster: 

• Learn how to shut off your gas, water, and electricity 

in case lines are damaged.  

• Choose an out-of-state friend or relative that separat-

ed family members can call to report their wherea-

bouts and conditions.  

• Compile an inventory of home contents. Take pictures 

and/or video. Store in a safe place.  

• Make sure your insurance coverage is up-to-date and 

reflects present property values.  

• Conduct drills so your family knows the safe locations 

for each type of emergency. Decide how and where 

your family will reunite if separated.  

• Prepare a kit that will allow you to be self-sufficient 

for at least three days.  

• Learn first aid and 

CPR. The Fire Dis-

trict occasionally 

holds classes on this.  

• Make arrangements 

for pets and live-

stock.  

 

 

 

If you are evacuated:  

• Follow the directions of local officials. 

• Carry your kit with you.  

• Unplug appliances: turn off gas and main water valve 

if possible.  

• Tell someone outside of the  area where you are going. 

• Check on neighbors, especially elderly or disabled.  

• Lock your home and leave.  

 

After the disaster:  

• Turn on portable radio or television for reports. Fully 

cooperate with public safety officials and instructions.  

• Use a flashlight to check for gas and water leaks, bro-

ken wiring or sewage lines. If there is damage call the 

utility. 

• Keep streets clear for emergency vehicles.  

• Take pictures of the damage for insurance 

claims.  

• Do not attempt to re-light the gas pilot. 

Call the utility company.  

For more tips and information visit:  https://

www.ors.od.nih.gov and check out their 

Emergency Preparedness pages.  

DISASTER PREPAREDNESS TIPS  

BUDGET COMMITTEE OPENINGS  
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Recently Wayne and Opal 
Dahlenburg of Lebanon 
donated a hand-turned ice 
cream freezer to the muse-
um.  In the olden days, ice 
cream could not be bought 
in stores.  It was a special 
homemade treat.  The ice 
cream ingredients were poured into a metal can, which 
was set in the center of a bucket-like container.  A gear 
apparatus was placed onto the top of the can and secured 
to the rim of the bucket.  The bucket was filled with 
chipped ice and rock salt.  The salt decreased the tempera-
ture of the ice.  The handle on the apparatus was turned.  
This rotated paddles inside the can.  When turning became 
very difficult, the ice cream was ready to eat.   
 
Getting ice for making ice cream was another matter.  
During the winter, ice was cut from lakes and stored for 
later use.  There were ice merchants, who harvested ice 
from northern glaciers and transported it to the south.  
Sometimes they arrived at their destination and found that 
the cargo had melted. 
 

In the early 20th centu-
ry, refrigeration tech-
nology advanced and 
ice was commercially 
produced.  There were 
refrigerated rail cars and 
refrigerated trucks.  
Blocks of ice could be 

distributed to many locations.  Most communities had a 
local business.  The ice man delivered to customers, who 
had kitchen ice boxes to keep their food cool.  Anyone 
could purchase ice for special occasions, such as making 
ice cream.  These days ice cream can be bought every-
where.  Some people still like to make their own and there 
are various appliances, which can do that. 
 
The newest AHS members are Sam Anthony of Aumsville 
and Jennifer Devore of Los Angeles.  Several AHS mem-
bers judged the city's holiday decor contest.  President Ted 
Shepard can be reached at 503-749-2744.  A thank you to 
members for their continuing support in these out-of-the-
ordinary times. 

www.aumsvillehs.com 

Dear Neighbors, 
  
My name is Deb Patterson, this 
past November I was elected as 
your State Senator for the Sa-
lem, Independence and Mon-
mouth areas. I am so honored to 
be able to represent you and I 
wanted to take this chance to 
introduce myself to you. I’m a 
Mom, married, a minister, have 

worked in healthcare for about 20 years, and live in 
South Salem.  My husband’s family has roots that go sev-
eral generations back in the area, and I’m from Canada 
originally.  We have two kids who both graduated from 
South Salem High School and were active in sports.   
  
I’ve been assigned to work on four Senate Committees 
which all align closely with my values – Housing and De-
velopment, Natural Resources and Wildfire Recovery, 
Veterans Affairs and Emergency Preparedness, and to 
Chair the Health Care Committee. As Chair of the Health 
Care Committee, I know that we have a lot of work to do 
to help people recover from the challenges we have faced 
this last year. I look forward to working with you, be-
cause I have seen firsthand the amazing way that you re-
sponded when faced with the challenges of the wildfires 
nearby, during a global pandemic. 
  
I am proud to be championing several pieces of legisla-
tion that I believe will benefit everyone across our state 
including measures to reduce the price of pharmaceuti-
cals, closed captioning on public transportation and re-

storing jury rights to formerly incarcerated persons. I will 
also be pushing for funding for several local projects that 
were left on the table in 2019 and 2020 including funding 
for a needed water upgrade in Turner. As I’m sure you 
can imagine, this session will be a difficult one from a 
tight budget to the myriad of legislation that have been 
introduced. But I promise to always carry your voice 
through the halls of the Capitol and to fight for the values 
and issues that I know are top of mind for everyone in 
our district. 
  
The issue of reopening the state continues to be an ur-
gent issue.  I am fully supportive of opening our schools, 
gyms and other facilities as soon as safely possible and 
will also be focusing on finding ways to support small 
business owners and other working families through 
these times.  
  
This last week, I had the opportunity to visit the CTEC 
program in Salem, and also the Willamette Technical 
Center, which will be open to high school students in 
Aumsville starting in the fall of 2021 with its first three 
career education programs.  I also visited with nearly 75 
teachers who are anxious to get back into the classroom 
safely and soon.  
  
Please know that I would like to hear from you, and look 
forward to meeting you.  My e-mail 
is Sen.DebPatterson@oregonlegislature.gov and my 
phone number is 503-984-1710.  
  
Wishing you all the best in 2021, 
Deb Patterson 
Senator, District 10 

STATE SENATOR’S MESSAGE  
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CASCADE SCHOOL DISTRICT UPDATES 

The most exciting update for the Cascade School District 

is the return to in-person learning. Beginning Feb. 17, we 

will implement a hybrid model across our district. Stu-

dents will either attend school in person on Mondays and 

Wednesdays or Tuesdays and Thursdays. On the days 

they are not in school, students will work on independent 

assignments as well as have teacher check-ins. 

 

“We are excited to have students in our buildings on a 

more regular basis,” said Cascade Superintendent, Darin 

Drill. “We’ve had one of the area’s more robust limited in-

person instruction programs going on since Oct. I know 

things will get even better as we offer more students more 

time in our buildings to access our tremendous staff 

members and socialize with their peers.” 

 

Cascade will implement some rigorous safety guidelines 

to help ensure the health and safety of students and staff. 

Cascade will also have a full online program for families 

who choose not to send their students for in-person learn-

ing. 

 

On Jan. 21, Oregon released its high school graduation 

rates for the 2019-2020 school year. Cascade High School 

had a 93% graduation rate this past year. These are stu-

dents that are tracked from their freshman year to gradu-

ation. That 93% mark is in the top 25 in the state. It’s also 

above the state average of 82.6%.  

 

“That [graduation rate] is a testament to the hard work of 

all our staff,” said Drill. “From kindergarten up, we are 

preparing students for success after high school and I am 

proud to once again have one of the top graduation rates 

in the state.” 

HOUSING REHABILITATION LOANS 
AVAILABLE 

 

Low-interest, deferred payment loans are available 

through Valley Development Initiatives.  Here is how the 

Housing Rehabilitation Loan Program works:  

  

You may qualify for a loan of up to $25,000 to make re-

pairs on your home. Eligible repairs include:  

• Health and safety issues  

• Electrical and plumbing upgrades  

• Structural repairs  

• Heating systems  

• Roofing  

• Siding  

• Weatherization  

• Accessibility  

 

Four-percent (4%) APR simple inter-

est rate accrues for the first five (5) 

years only. Zero interest accrues thereafter.  

 

There are no monthly payments. The loan does not need 

to be repaid until sale or transfer of home. Then the loan 

is repaid from the proceeds of the sale.  

 

To qualify for the loan you must:  

• Own the home and the home is your primary resi-

dence.  

• The combined income of all members of the house-

hold over 18 is under 80% of the median income for 

Marion County.  

• Have equity in your property based upon 85% of the 

County’s assessor’s real market value or recent ap-

praisal.  

 

 

This loan program is not managed by the City of 

Aumsville. To learn more about the loan pro-

gram, and see if you qualify, call John Schmidt at 

the  

Mid-Willamette Valley Council of Governments,  

503-540-1640 or email jschmidt@mwvcog.org.  
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Hello -  

Last month I was sworn in as 
State Representative for South 
Salem, Turner and Aumsville. It 
is an honor to serve. I am 
thankful for the overwhelming 
support I continue to receive 
from the people of House Dis-

trict 19. 

This 2021 long-session will be unprecedented. The 
first two months of the 81st Legislative Assembly will take 
place virtually. The Capitol building, unfortunately, will re-
main closed to the public, while the legislature meets re-
motely and then in person from time to time to debate legis-
lation. My goal is to keep all avenues of communication open 
and easily accessible. Our office will work diligently under 
these unusual circumstances to set meeting times in an effi-
cient manner. My committee assignments will demand a 
sufficient amount of time, and I ask you to please entrust 
your meeting time to my extremely capable staff if I am una-
vailable. 

My committee assignments for the upcoming session 
are as follows:  Vice-Chair on the House Behavioral Health 
Committee and a member of the House Health Care, Energy 
and Environment Committees, COVID-19, and Conduct. It is 
an honor to have been assigned to these committees by 
House leadership and for entrusting a vice-chair position to 
me for the 2021 legislative session. There are a number of 
critical issues we must address for Oregonians and I look 

forward to the work ahead to ensure the constituents of 
House District 19 are being served well and fully represented 
in the legislature. In addition I will continue to serve on  
Governor Brown’s Healthy Schools Reopening Council, and 
her Education Recovery Committee.    

Many people have already begun to share their sup-
port, opposition, and or concern for legislation that has been 
introduced in both the House and the Senate.  Over 3,000 
bills have been dropped (submitted) for consideration this 
session in the House alone.  Many of the bills won’t ever be 
assigned for a hearing, and it may take months before a bill 
is heard.  Prioritizing the legislation that is currently being 
considered will be first and foremost for my focus.  However 
it is important that you communicate your thoughts regard-
less of the status of the bill, our office tracks all comments 
and if and when a bill moves up in priority we will have a 
record of thoughts and / or opinions pertaining to it. 

You may want to stay connected via my legislative 
newsletters you may sign up at:  https://
www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green .   To monitor the 
session, you can interact via OLIS:   https://
olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2021R1 .  Last and certainly 
not least if at any point you want to contact me directly at 
the Capitol I can be reached at 
rep.raquelmooregreen@oregonlegislature.gov or 
503.986.1419. 

As your state representative, I am here to listen, re-
spond, and lead. If my office can assist you as you navigate 
your state government please call or email, my door is al-
ways open.  

All my best, rmg Representative Raquel Moore-Green 

STATE REPRESENTATIVE’S REPORT  

Good Day, Neighbor!  

Happy New Year!  

The Fire District got off to a quick start this year with the 

first call coming in at 35 minutes after midnight January 

1.  We have had an unusually busy month since, so here’s 

to hoping things slow down a bit soon!  

Fire District personnel are being vaccinated for COVID-

19 as they are scheduled by our Paramedics within the 

agency.  We also vaccinate the Aumsville PD, as well as 

several neighboring Fire District personnel who are as-

signed to us by the Oregon Health Authority.  The District 

has been fortunate 

in that while we 

have had person-

nel who were ei-

ther exposed to or 

contracted the vi-

rus, our precau-

tionary measures 

within the organi-

zation have pre-

vented any spread among our responders.   

The Fire District continues to explore options for the 

property acquired for the new Administrative building.  

Thank you all for your positive input and ideas!  I want to 

again remind everyone that the building depicted on the 

sign at the corner of 4th and Church is not the planned 

building; the sketch is only an artist’s rendition of an ac-

tual fire station.  The finished product will most likely 

look quite different than the sketch.  The Board will most 

likely hold one or more work sessions this year for public 

input prior to adopting a final design.   

Stay Safe my friends.   

https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green
https://www.oregonlegislature.gov/moore-green
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2021R1
https://olis.oregonlegislature.gov/liz/2021R1
mailto:rep.raquelmooregreen@oregonlegislature.gov
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The following may not be complete minutes from these meetings. You can find the full approved minutes on our website at 

www.aumsville.us/city-council. 

AUMSVILLE CITY COUNCIL MINUTES 

AUMSVILLE CITY COUNCIL 

Minutes – December 14, 2020 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM via Zoom 
Conferencing. Council present was: Mayor Clevenger, 
Casarez, Ceja, Ecclestone, Purdy, and Seney. Council ab-
sent: None. City Administrator Ron Harding (CA Har-
ding), City Clerk Colleen Rogers were also present via 
Zoom. The meeting was video recorded to be released 
later. 

VISITORS: There were eight online attendees. Login in-
formation was provided for members of the community 
to listen to the discussion.  
 
PUBLIC COMMENT:  
Dayadevi Heart asked when the code changes will go into 
effect. CA Harding explained that Ordinances go into 
effect 30 days after they are adopted. The ordinances 
that were approved and adopted at the November 9th 
meeting went into effect on December 9th and those ap-
proved at this meeting will be in effect on January 13th.  

Kenneth Oakes, local business owner, asked about a let-
ter he sent to the city administrator to pass on to Coun-
cil. CA Harding pointed out that the subject matter of the 
letter constitutes a possible ex-parte conversation having 
to do with Oregon Land Use Law. The letter is in legal 
review with the city attorney to determine if it does con-
stitute an ex-parte conversation, which will decide 
whether it will come before Council or not. Mr. Oakes 
stated that his request is to change a zoning and the 
transportation system plan and asked how he can get the 
process started. Mayor Clevenger explained that first we 
need to get the legal review back from the attorney, then 
the next step is for Mr. Oakes to talk to CA Harding 
about the zone and transportation plan changes to dis-
cuss the proper process.  

OLD BUSINESS: CA Harding summarized the staff re-
port for the code updates. He explained that any of the 
proposed ordinances that had a fine associated with it, 
was modified to say “not to exceed” the fine amount. 
This allows the judge room for adjustments to the fines 
in minor cases. Cathy Ames asked if the nuisance ordi-
nance would apply to Mobile Home parks. CA Harding 
stated that parts of the ordinance does apply. What it 
doesn’t apply to are streets and parking issues. The best 
practice in a case of nuisance would be to fill out a Citi-
zen Action Form with the city, unless it is an emergency, 
then dial 911. There were no further questions from the 
public or Council. 
 
Each of the following ordinances were read for the sec-

ond time by title only and unanimously adopted: 
Ordinance No. 682 AN ORDINANCE UPDATING THE 

AUMSVILLE MUNICIPAL CODE TO INCLUDE 
PROVISIONS RELATING TO SOCIAL GAMES AND 
REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 311.  

Ordinance No. 683 AN ORDINANCE LIMITING THE 
POSTING, PLACING, DISPLAYING, AND ATTACH-
ING OF SIGNS OR ANY OTHER MATTER ON PUB-
LIC PROPERTY TO ANY TREE, POLE, OR POST 
SITUATED ON ANY PUBLIC PROPERTY WITHIN 
THE CITY, AND REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 
316.  

Ordinance No. 684 AN ORDINANCE REPEALING 

.  

Ordinance No. 685 AN ORDINANCE REPEALING 

.  

Ordinance No. 686 AN ORDINANCE DEFINING NUI-
SANCES, PROVIDING FOR THEIR ABATEMENT, 
PRESCRIBING PENALTIES, AND REPEALING OR-
DINANCE NO. 369.  

Ordinance No. 687 AN ORDINANCE LIMITING THE 
CONSUMPTION OF ALCOHOLIC LIQUOR UPON 
PUBLIC STREETS AND OTHER PLACES; PRE-
SCRIBING A PENALTY THEREFORE AND RE-
PEALING ORDINANCE NO. 405.  

Ordinance No. 688 AN ORDINANCE CREATING A JU-
VENILE CURFEW WITHIN   AUMSVILLE’S CITY 
LIMITS; ESTABLISHING PARENTAL /GUARDIAN 
RESPONSIBILITY AND REPEALING ORDINANCE 
NO. 410.  

Ordinance No. 689 AN ORDINANCE MAKING IT UN-
LAWFUL TO POSSESS GRAFFITI IMPLEMENTS, 
PROVIDING FOR THEIR SEIZURE AND PROVID-
ING PENALTIES, AND REPEALING ORDINANCE 
NO. 433.  

Ordinance No. 690 AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING 
PROCEDURES REGULATING ALARM SYSTEMS 
WITHIN AUMSVILLE, TO BE KNOWN AS THE 
“AUMSVILLE ALARM ORDINANCE” AND RE-
PEALING ORDINANCE NO. 490. 

Ordinance No. 691 AN ORDINANCE REGULATING 
THE USE OF PARKS, PARKWAYS, PUBLIC 
SQUARES, PUBLIC GROUNDS, STREETS, BOULE-
VARDS, PATHS, SIDEWALKS, GREENWAYS, REST 
AREAS, PLAYGROUNDS AND OTHER AREAS AND 
REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 505.  

Ordinance No. 693 REPEALING ORDINANCE 555 
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CONCERNING GIVING FALSE INFORMATION TO 
POLICE.  

Ordinance No. 694 AN ORDINANCE REPEALING 

.  

Ordinance No. 695 AN ORDINANCE ESTABLISHING 
DRIVING AND CRIMINAL HISTORY RECORD 
CHECK POLICIES CONCERNING PUBLIC EMPLOY-
MENT AND PUBLIC SERVICE PROVIDERS AND 
VOLUNTEERS, AND REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 
597.  

Ordinance No. 697 AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO 
THE PARKING OF VEHICLES AND TRAILERS ON 
CITY STREETS, PRIVATE OR PUBLIC PROPERTY; 
SETTING REGULATIONS AND PENALTIES FOR 
VIOLATIONS, AND REPEALING ORDINANCE 171 

Ordinance No. 698 AN ORDINANCE REPEALING 

.  

Ordinance No. 699 AN ORDINANCE REGULATING THE 
USE OF BICYCLES, SKATEBOARDS, SCOOTERS, 
ROLLER SKATES AND SIMILAR APPARATUS 
WITHIN THE CITY AND REPEALING ORDINANCE 
NO. 349.  

Ordinance No. 700 AN ORDINANCE RELATING TO 
MOTOR VEHICLE TRAFFIC, ESTABLISHING A 
TRUCK ROUTE, AND REPEALING ORDINANCE 
363.  

Ordinance No. 701 AN ORDINANCE REPEALING 

.  

Ordinance No. 702 AN ORDINANCE REQUIRING ALL 
BUSINESSES AND PEDDLERS IN THE CITY OF 
AUMSVILLE TO MAKE APPLICATION FOR A LI-
CENSE, FIXING FEES, PROVIDING FOR THE MAN-
NER FOR ENFORCING THIS ORDINANCE, AND 
REPEALING ORDINANCE NO. 659.  

 
NEW BUSINESS:  
Business Oregon notified us that the state was seeking to 
refinance outstanding bonds that would result is a net 
savings to cities that participated. The city has less than 
$1,500,000 in outstanding bond debt. The savings over 
the life of the loan will be around $200,000 in interest. 
CA Harding stated that he has responded as directed and 
the next step is to approve a resolution to memorialize 
our participation in refinancing the bonds.  

Council unanimously approved Resolution No. 17-20 A 
RESOLUTION OF THE CITY OF AUMSVILLE AUTHOR-
IZING REFUNDING OF A LOAN FROM THE WATER 
AND WASTEWATER FUND WITH THE OREGON IN-
FRASTRUCTURE FINANCE AUTHORITY.  

CITY ADMINISTRATOR’S REPORT:  
CA Harding updated Council on the COVID-19 epidemic. 
The Aumsville zip code area had a rise and we are now at 
131 positive cases since the beginning of the outbreak. 
Staff continues to maintain our current COVID-19 proto-
cols. 

CA Harding reported that the city received good feedback 
for our Holiday Event activities. He is very proud of staff 
for all the hard work that went into making these COVID 
friendly event successful. 

Aumsville Youth Council (AYC) Update: Council received 
the proposed outline for the AYC that was presented to 
Cascade School District. CA Harding explained that the 
goal of the program is to cultivate a relationship between 
students and city government; also getting kids more in-
volved in city activities.  

MAYOR/COUNCIL REPORTS AND INITIATIVES:  
Councilor Ecclestone reported that the Canyon Wildfire 
fundraising event was a success and they presented 
$6000 to the Santiam Canyon Wildfire Fund.  

GOOD OF THE ORDER: Councilor Purdy expressed his 
gratitude to the community for allowing him to serve on 
City Council for the past two years. It has been a great 
learning experience. He encouraged community members 
to get involved and let current Council members know 
how you feel about issues that are occurring in your city 
and stay active. He plans to continue to pray for every 
member of the community and Council. 

ADJOURNED WITHOUT PREJUDICE AT 8:08 PM
  

Important Dates 

 

 City Hall closed on February 15, 2021 for  

 Presidents Day 

 Council meeting 2/8/2021 

 Valentine’s Day 2/14/2021 

 Tag day is 2/22/2021 

 Council Meeting 2/22/2021 

 Meter read day is 2/23/2021 

 Shut off day is  2/24/2021 
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Paid Advertisement  

PUBLIC NOTICE:  UNCLAIMED  
PROPERTY IN POSSESSION OF  

LAW ENFORCEMENT AGENCY -- ORS 
98.245 

 

The Aumsville Police Department has in its physical pos-
session the unclaimed personal property described be-
low. If you have any ownership interest in this property, 
you must file a claim with the Aumsville Police Depart-
ment WITHIN 30 DAYS FROM THE DATE OF PUBLI-
CATION OF THIS NOTICE, OR YOU WILL LOSE YOUR 
INTEREST IN THAT PROPERTY.  Satisfactory proof of 
lawful ownership must be presented before property will 
be returned.   
 
To file a claim or for further information, please contact 
Aumsville Police Department, 597 Main St., Aumsville, 
OR  97325, 503-749-2188. 
 
Property Description:  
 
1. Cosmetics 
2. Gift Card 
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